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From Our Administrator

From the Prelate

Again, we have no reports of anyone that is ill, hurt, or 
in distress.   Please let me or any Board member know of 
anyone in trouble.  No rumors please, just verifiable 
information.

If you don't contact us, we can be of no help.

Fraternally, Carlos Verduzco 

Well, it's August already.  First off, I want to thank all the volunteers that come down to 
support the Moose Lodge.  Y'all  do a fine job.  Without your help we just couldn't operate.

September is coming and we will have our Annual Luau.  All the proceeds go to our Needy 
Family Program.  This is a wonderful time of year for the Moose Lodge.  It gives us the privilege 
to give back to the less fortunate.  Not to mention it's an awesome party enjoyed by all who 
come down to enjoy it.

I went to Florida for International Convention and had a wonderful time.  I met some 
interesting people.  I'm sure they said that about me as well.  Our  Director General had some 
interesting topics he touched on.   One that stuck with me was, “Talk  to a person you have 
never seen in your Lodge, ask them if they're new, and welcome them.  If they are a guest, 
explain to them who we are and let them know the good things we do.   Our new slogan is:   
“Who's New?”

Two ladies spoke at the the meeting.  They shared the experience they had at 
Mooseheart.  They spoke of their gratitude to all of us.  Look  in your Moose Magazine, dated 
June and July, for Leslie Ramirez Tapia and Lynn (Lisby) Howard.  I assure you the article does 
no justice to the story that they told us at Convention.  

So, the next time in our meetings, when we say God bless Mooseheart and God bless 
Moosehaven, hopefully it will ring a bell for you, I know it will for me.

Fraternally yours,
Ron Woods
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WOTM 2267
Officers

Sr. Regent
Open

Jr. Grad. Regent
Stephanie Archer

Jr. Regent
Toni Perez 

Secretary/Treas.
Jeanette Shelton

Recorder
Chris Welch

Submit articles
& Suggestions to:
 Barbara Minich
619-200-9156

Barbara.minich @
yahoo.com 

The Calendar Meeting is on the 
3rd Wednesday of each Month

ARTICLES ARE DUE ON 
THAT DAY

If possible, please submit them 
to me by e-mail.

Thanks!  – Barbara

Please Help Fill In The White Board
It's in the hallway between the kitchen and the restrooms.

We always like to see new faces volunteering in the kitchen and 
anywhere else in the Lodge!

If you would like to cook for one of our regular meals, please sign up!

Lemon Grove Moose Lodge 1713
Lemon Grove Chapter 2267

9062 Memory Lane, Spring Valley, CA 91977
Office: 619-463-4672  Social Quarters:619-463-6444

LOOM 1713
Officers

Governor
Terence Kindred

Jr. Governor
Bob Godsil

Prelate
Carlos Verduzco

Treasurer
JP Shelton

Jr. Past Gov, 
Jimmy Welch

Administrator 
Ron Woods

Trustees
1yr:  Robert Fajardo

Sergeant at Arms
Jon Minich

 End of Summer Kid's Bash

Bring your Bathing Suits
All the fun includes:

Water Balloons
Slip 'n' Slide

Mini Pool for the Little Ones
Prepare to get wet!!

Burgers & Hot Dogs  $2
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Lemon Grove Chapter 2267

From Our Junior Regent

From Our Jr. Regent
We continue to pray for Fran.  Our thoughts go out to her and 

and George and family.  Hang in there George, we're with you. 

                                                  Fraternally, 
                                                 Toni Perez, Jr. Regent           

I can't believe it is August already!  Last month we had Kids Movie Night 
and it was Fun.  Thanks to Lina, Tracy, Samantha, Christina, and Cecilia for all the 
help.  Tanya, the “Minions” movie was a big hit.

We are honored to be hosting District Meeting this month.  Please show 
your support and join us on Sunday, Aug. 20th.  How about a friendly competition 
between men and women?  Let's see who has the most attendance, 1713 VS. 
2267.

This month our kids event will be a FUN in the SUN day.  End of Summer 
Water Bash for the kids.  We need volunteers!  Please contact me if you can help 
in any way.  

  We re reaching out for volunteers to help clean up our Lodge.  More 
details will be posted in our Facebook Group.  If you are not on FB and would like 
to help, call the Lodge and leave you name and number.    

Chairmen Dinner will be hosted by Alison Hudson for Mooseheart and 
Moosehaven on August 25th .  We will have a 50/50 drawing to liven up the 
evening with a  couple of $$$$$.                                   
                                                                        Toni Perez,   

     Jr Regent
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           LOOM
* William Riddell – 08/01
* Michael Miles – 08/03
* Lewis Meyer – 08/03
* Charles Edwards – 08/05
* Donald Brooks – 08/08
* Jimmie Hess – 08/08
* Robert Kramer – 08/08
* Edward Treaster – 08/08
* Ted Arrington – 08/09
*  Dudley Benjamin – 08/09
*  Mark Becker – 08/11
* Frank Dunkle – 08/11
* John Thompson – 08/13
* James Gale – 08/14
* Mark Roberston – 08/15
* Randy Hagans – 08/18
* John Brooks – 08/20
*  Andreas Centman – 08/21
* James Casteel – 08/21
* James Bruce – 08/22
* Tony Millan – 08/22
* Herbert Said – 08/22
* John Crewdson – 08/23
* Roger Martin – 08/24
* Bradley Nelson – 08/24
* Keith Langman – 08/27

* Robert Morbeu – 08/28
* Frank Petersen – 08/28
* Terence Kindred – 08/29
* William Sales – 08/30

WOTM
* Sharon Nelson – 08/03
* Lori Rubalcaba – 08/04
* Delana Tillis – 08/13
* Vera Harvey – 08/09
* Mary Ann Nordeman – 08/09
* Louise Oswald – 08/11
* Mary Garcia – 08/12
* Debbie Thompson – 08/13
* Patti Magoon – 08/14
* Frances Bacong – 08/14
* Deborah Said – 08/15
* Brook Hernandez – 08/15
* Naomi Parker – 08/16
* Susan Cates – 08/19
* Lisa Millhouse – 08/21
* Katherine McDaniel – 08/23
* Yvonne Davenport-Sparhawk – 08/24
* Monica Paz – 08/24
* Patty Weijola – 08/24
* Melody Bell – 08/28
* Amaryll Simsay – 08/29
* Nancy Kemp – 08/31
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Upcoming Events...
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Lemon Grove Moose Lodge
9062 Memory Lane
Spring Valley, CA 91977
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Electronic service requested

Rev C

––––––

● New Variety of Food in Social Quarters Tuesdays,Thursdays 

● August 6,13,20(8am),27 – Our Delicious Breakfast 9 AM
● August 7,14,21,28 – Join us for Mexican Cuisine

● August 4,11,18,25 – Friday Night Dinners are Scrumptious
● August 20 – District Meeting 11 AM, Breakfast from 8 - 11
● August 27 – End of Summer Bash for our Kids 1-4 PM
● August 29 – Kids Movie Night 5 – 8 PM   Only 3 Bucks

Please check the Calendar Page for details on these 
special events and the variety of meals our volunteer 
cooks have prepared!!!

Check Calendar Page for Details
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